
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Inside this Issue: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Winter 2018 

The Compost  

 

Dear Ladies of the Club, 

Weõve now passed the winter solstice and are moving towards the vernal Equinox in our seasonal calendar.   

We have also experienced seasons of life losing our dear past president, Brooke Garratt, and gardener 

extraordinaire, Nancy Stevenson.  Hopefully, the spring season will be one of hope and renewal as we plan to 

move into our gardens and plant and nurture what is good and beautiful. 

We started the winter hearing about Needlearts from our own Margaret Wilson in November.  Her 

presentation was very informative and illustrated the creativity and skill of not only Margaretõs work but 

others in our club and area as well.  Margaretõs advice to read the flower show schedule in detail more than 

once when entering was a take-away!  Big shout out to Linda Chittock, along with Meg Fulton-Mueller and 

Anne Kilroy, for the spectacular Christmas tree at CBGõs GLOW event. There are photos on page 4, although 

they canõt quite impart the beauty of the decorations.  All the material, other than the ribbon, was from 

members gardens and a bit of Osage orange scavenging.  A couple of things were spray painted ð the allium 

and thistle -  but everything else was 100% natural!  Of course, more shout outs to the provisionals for the 

Greens workshop.  Once again, careful planning and enthusiastic provisonals made for a very successful day.  

Jill Glubiak and Debbie Weber were great organizers.  At the ninth hour, the person doing the boxwood trees 

for sale had medical issues and pulled out. We were so very fortunate that Erica Costa stepped up and 

volunteered to make 30 boxwood trees for the pre-sale!!  She may never want to see boxwood againé. 

Januaryõs meeting with Andy Lance was terrific ð thank you to Mary-Scott Cebul for organizing and her notes 

on page 9.  Andy has a deep knowledge and passion for understanding how trees grow and what they need to 

succeed.  Amazingly, he was able to translate all the scientific nomenclature into simple language we all 

understood.  See more, including native tree suggestions, on pages 9-10.   

We are very fortunate to have Laurie Tennent from Birmingham, MI coming to speak to us February 27 at 

Chagrin Valley Hunt Club.  Laurie is a botanical photographer and has been photographing flowers and plants 

for 30 years. Her work is in many galleries and have been included in many exhibitions.  We are opening this 

meeting to guests ð just include your guests on the Paperless Post reply so we have seats & coffee for them!  
                

Dale Naylor 

 

                                   

                                                                                                                                                

 

 

Provisional Flower Arranging workshop 

Photography workshops available 

Bruno Duarte at Stan Hywet in November 

GLOW at Botanical Gardens Holiday 2017 

Greens Workshop Cheers Provisionals 

Wassail Celebration 

Membership Committee Notes 

January meeting Report 

 

 

 

Happy Winter Reading 

Nature Center at Shaker Lakes Plea  

Hostess help needed for June Annual Meeting 

Winter Seed Sowing Made Easy 

Your vote is needed for Founders Fund 

Remember Orchid Mania is almost here 

GCA Log on Updated Information 

February Meeting ɀ Laurie Tennent 
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Margaret Wilson 
invited our  

Provisional Group  
for a floral arranging 

workshop at her home 
in early November.  

 

Fall Flower Arranging 
Workshop for Provisionals  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Jill Glubiak took some  photos for us 

and reports:  

òThe provisionals had the opportunity 

to learn about flower arranging from 

Margaret and what flower show judges 

look for when looking at all of the 

beautiful entries.  Linda Chittock, 

Provisionals Chairperson, and Dale 

Naylor, President, also joined us for a 

fun  and informative morning on one of 

our favorite subjectsé 
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Famed floral designer Bruno Duarte  speaks  
at Stan Hywet Hall,  

followed  by workshop  hosted by Akron Garden Club  
 
Reported by Margaret Wilson  

 

On Monday October 23, The Akron Garden Club welcomed renowned professional florist 

and designer, Bruno Duarte from Toronto, Canada.   

Several members of the Garden Club of Cleveland attended the morning lecture and 

demonstration, with some staying for the afternoon workshop.    After enjoying a gracious 

and delicious b reakfast at Stan Hywet Hall, we were treated to a visual feast of clever and 

colorful arrangements.   Bruno is not only a dashing  designer, but he provided many  

 
 

humorous anecdotes about his career in floral d esign.   A native of 

Madiera, he professes a total love for orchids, which are usually his  

flower of choice to punctuate sculptural designs.   He is a master of 

material manipulation,  and introduced us to many new ways to 

incorporate "tricked up" greenery into simple but powerful 

arrangements.    

The Garden Club of Cleveland was fortunate to be included in the day, 

and we thank our hostesses in Akron for sharing the educational 

opportunity with us!   
 

Looking for a good winter read?  
Curl up in front of the fire with this beautiful  

booké 

With the for ward written by Barry Friedberg,  

and an abundance of ideas and photographs from  

Charlotteõs magnificent gardens, we canõt help  

but be inspired to bring the garden into our  

everyday lives!  

Enjoy !  
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GCC once again represented óglowinglyô at  

Holden Forests and Gardens GLOW Event 

After a leave of absence for several years, this past season GCC 

decorated a beautiful #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ ÔÒÅÅ ÁÔ Ȭ',/7ȭ, the holiday event 

held at the Botanical Gardens. 

Linda Chittock  led the charge with Anne Kilroy and Meg Fulton -

Mueller, bringing collective expertise with color and design to 

formulate and install the tree decorations the weekend after this 

past Thanksgiving, aided by Dale Naylor, our President. 

 

Linda gathered great 

quantities of dried flowers, 

seeds, and other garden 

ÊÅ×ÅÌÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÍÅÍÂÅÒȭÓ 

gardens, including beautifully 

colored statice, hydrangea, a 

birdnest or two, allium, and 

much more to make beautiful 

floral garland decorations.  

We applaud Linda, Anne, Meg, and Dale for putting together such a beautiful tree.   Thank you 

all for your many efforts to bring recognition to the Garden Club of Cleveland  at GLOW 2017!     

 

 

 

The theme for GLOW this year 

was Woodland Forests and 

Gardens of Nature and Wonder, 

and our tree was appropriately 

titled, Ȭ/ÕÒ "ÁÃËÙÁÒÄȭ. 

 
 

(L-R above): Meg Fulton-

Mueller, Dale Naylor, Linda 

Chittock, Anne Kilroy  

Photos courtesy of GCC GLOW volunteers 


